[bookmark: _GoBack]A “pesky” health concern that all schools around the country address during the school year is the occasional presence of pediculosis (head lice) in school. We would like to recommend that you add to your schedule a regular time to check your child’s head for evidence of infestation with head lice. Parents need to join in partnership with the school to limit the spread of lice. 
We follow the recommendation of the Snoqualmie Valley School District for handing pediculosis cases. This includes that the child may return to school following treatment and the removal of live lice. We do not do school-wide, classroom-wide checks or screening, because a check at one point in time does not mean a child is lice or nit free. We ask for your cooperation in making this school year one in which head lice are managed successfully, through a school and parent partnership. Working together, let’s limit lice interruptions in school.
If you find signs of lice on your student, resources can be found on the district website at http://svsd410.org/Page/207.  Please notify your school nurse for tracking purposes.  If you are unsure that your child has head lice, contact your health care provider. It is NOT advised to preventatively treat those who may have been exposed to head lice but do not have signs of an active infestation (live louse or nits within ¼ inch of scalp).

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact us.         
                                                                       Adrienne Richards, RN
                                                                       School Nurse
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